

West Haven Public School Newsletter - September 2020

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE





Welcome Back!!!

I'm thrilled to see the school come alive and find a pulse again. I love that there are people in the building again and am even more excited to see the students again. This is why I went into education and why I love my job. If you're like me, you've missed the regular interactions we used to have.

For the past month, I've been working in school and in many meetings preparing for this re-start. Our Assistant Principal, Mr. R. Froland, has been working equally as hard to put in place everything we will need to have a great start-up. All of the teachers and EAs have also been working away to figure out their last-minute changes to classes, setting up programs, talking with parents, and so much more.

I'd like to thank all the parents who have been patient with us as we figure this out and who read the mountains of information we have sent out. The kind words we've received since March and that continually comes in are greatly appreciated. Also, thank you to all of you who have become impromptu teachers, despite the wide-ranging other careers you have. I have had many laughs reading the stories and seeing the memes related to this, and even relating to it myself when thinking about teaching my own kids. I love them dearly, but I sure appreciated sending them off to school to have their teachers work their magic!!

If you haven't had the chance, please go to our website and read the Re-Entry plan found under the parent tab. There was also an email sent out in the last day or two designed specifically for parents. Please read through it and use the attached link to report any medical baseline symptoms; this will help all of us out tremendously. If you completed this and you weren't prompted to enter your contact info, please complete it again as that issue is now resolved.

Let the ever so simple song lyrics from Welcome Back, Mr. Kotter ring in our ears: "Welcome back; welcome back!"

325 West Haven Drive, Leduc, Alberta T9E1B6

Phone: (780) 986-5991 Fax: (780) 986-5661 Email: whps@gshare.blackgold.ca Principal: Mr. Raymond Cable Assistant Principal: Mr. Rob Froland

2020-2021 WHPS Staff

<u>2020-2021 W NP3 Stail</u>						
Elementary Teaching Staff Grade Junior High Teaching Staff						f
Mrs. Cayley Stewart		SAM & SPM		e Hendrickson vis Hunt		7He 7H
Mrs. Jennifer Carberry	10			e Porter		7P
Ms. Kirby Fecho	1 F		_	ura Wringe		, 7W
Ms. Natatsha Yanitski	1\	1		G		
			Mr. Dav	e Froland		8F
Mrs. Heather Ferguson	2			am Hay		8H
Mrs. Tamara Jabs	2.	J	Mr. Bre	tt Jakubec		8J
Mrs. Kayla Anderson	3/	А	Ms. Rol	oyn Fenske		9F
Ms. Tailor Pedersen	31			ristina Kruse		9K
			Mrs. Me	egan Pezderic		9P
Mr. Trevor Henderson	41	Н				
Ms. Amanda Maver	41	М		Teaching Staff		
		_		erri Greene		ic-Div 1
Mr. Ed Childs	5			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		sical Education
Mrs. Sheena Edgington	5l		,			nsellor
Mr. Jo Johnson	5-	J				ning Support ning Support
Mrs. Kelsey Loose	6	L	9			
Ms. Kiersten Rasmusson	6	R	Administration			
						stant Principal
Mr. Rhys Hadfield		irtual	Mrs. Denise Harrison			ıal Asst Principal
Mr. Neil Latter		irtual	Mr. Raymond Cable Principa		cipal	
Mrs. Kathryn Lavoie		irtual				
Ms. Kate Myszkowski	V	irtual				
Support Staff			<u>Custodial Staff</u>			
Mrs. Sandy Musteca Head Secretary		/	Mrs. Kelsey La	acey		
Mrs. Joanne Fitzsimmons	Accounting Sec		cretary	Mr Francis Tulang		
Mrs. Shelley Hawkins		ecretary		Mr. Ed Sawchuk		
Mrs. Tobey Morris	Secreta	· · ·				
Mrs. Sheila Ankerstein	Library	Clerk/E	<u>-</u> A			

Educational Assistants

Mrs. Martha Fehr	Mrs. Judy Lewis	Mrs. Ivon Villagra
Mrs. Linda Hirssone	Mrs. Karrie Lull	Mrs. April Volk
Mrs. Denise Jakubowski	Mrs. Sue Prazak	Mrs. Natasha Warnock
Mrs. Jennifer Jenkins	Mrs. Tracy Reid	Mrs. Jennifer Zimmer
Mrs. Dawn Lesage	Mrs. Joyce vanBruinessen	

Wolverine Dates to Remember

2020 - 2021 School Year Dates

September 8, 2020 - First day of classes for Grades 3, 6 & 9

September 9, 2020 - First day of classes for Grades 2, 5 & 8

September 10, 2020 - First day of classes for Grades 1, 4 & 7

September 8-9, 2020 - Kindergarten Staggered Entry (per Kindergarten Teacher)

September 11, 2020 - All students attend & regular classes begin.

September 17, 2020 - WHPS SC/FS AGM's 6:00 to 7:00 pm (Google Meet)

Meet the Teacher Night: Typically we would have the opportunity to gather at the school grab a hotdog and have an enjoyable evening of introductions. Since we are unable to meet at the school this year, teachers have reached out via phone call or video to each family to introduce themselves and answer and questions you may have. Please do not hesitate to reach out to your child teacher if you have any questions or concerns. They can be reached through email or you could call the school (780) 986-5991.

Limited Contact

To minimize exposure, the school is required to limit the number of people coming into the building. We will gladly welcome parents once the guidelines permit us to do so as we miss you too. This will impact the following until further notice:

Volunteering at WHPS

For the 2020-2021 there will be NO VOLUNTEERING. This, unfortunately, means no Hot Lunch, microwave days, bake sales, parents coming in to read, and parents coming into the school with their children. Please talk to your child about wishing him/her well before they leave home or before he/she walks into the school.

No deliveries can be accepted at the school.

Plan ahead!

Please send your child to school with his/her lunch. Items sometimes delivered at the school that should be avoided include lunches, snacks, school work, Skip the Dishes, etc.

Students won't be using hallway lockers until further notice. Please plan to limit the number of items brought to school in the backpack. That's where they will be asked to store their lunch and any belongings that won't stay in their desk.

Bus Loop Safety/Use of the Crosswalks

WHPS has a loop for buses only. Parents have a kiss'n'go area on the street. To prevent injury to members of our school family, vehicle traffic will not be permitted in the bus loop between 8:00 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. This time represents the highest potential risk to students.



Thank you for your continued cooperation in this very important matter.

Supervision

The safety and well-being of our students is one of our greatest concerns. In order to assist us in ensuring that we maintain adequate supervision of students, please note the following supervision times and related requests

Supervision AM (before school)— Our entry bell is at 8:30 AM. Beginning at 8:15 AM, we have staff on supervision. If your child attends a daycare or day home that transports your child to our school, please confirm that they are not dropping him/her off prior to this time. We do not want children unsupervised.

Recesses – These times are fully supervised by our own dedicated staff.

After School Supervision – Staff members are outside from 3:15 PM until 3:30 PM.

Please note there will be **NO ACCESS** to the playground before or after school.

Parents, please assist us with ensuring optimal supervision in doing the following:

- If you are riding your bike to school to pick up your child, we would ask that you model appropriate safety rules by walking your bike on school property and walking across marked crosswalks.
- If you have your dog with you when you pick up your child, we would ask that you wait by the fence which follows the street with your pet.
 Sometimes we have children afraid of animals or we have children who tend to excite the pet and we would hate for an injury to occur or an animal to be placed in a situation where they are over excited.

Reminders:

<u>Grade 1 - 9 School Hours: 8:35 am - 3:15 pm</u>

Entry Bell: 8:30 am

Classes Start: 8:40 am

Recess & Lunch Staggered

Dismissal: 3:15 pm

*Supervisors are outside at 8:15 am

ECS School Hours:

AM Class 8:30 am - 11:23 am
PM Class 12:22 pm - 3:15 pm

<u>Student Absences</u>

For the safety of our students, it is extremely important to notify the school if your child will be late or absent. If the school is not notified, we are obligated to phone your home or office, or, if needed, your emergency contacts to confirm the absence.

For your convenience, you may leave a message concerning absences outside of school hours on the voicemail system from 4:00 pm to 8:00 am, or you

can send an e-mail to

tobey.morris@blackgold.ca and/or

sandy.musteca@blackgold.ca

Visitors to our School

At this time, visitors/volunteers are not permitted in the school. We will inform you if/when this changes.

Early Dismissal(1st Wednesday of each month)

October 7th, 2020 @ 2:30 pm

November 4th, 2020 @ 2:30 pm

No kindergarten on Early Dismissal days

Picture Day!

Pictures are important to us. A date for the pictures will be selected soon. Stay tuned!





2020-2021 SCHOOL FEES

Kindergarten: \$50.00 payable September

\$50.00 payable February

Technology Fee: Grade 1 - 3 - \$10.00 Technology Fee: Grade 4 - 6 - \$20.00

Replacement Agenda: \$7.50

Junior High Option Classes: fees vary, please check our

website for detailed information

Method of Payment: We are now asking that all fees are paid on-line. Payment can be made on your Parent PowerSchool account. If you have any questions please contact the office.

Division Technology Fee

The BGRD technology access fee will cover a variety of new software tools for students. The first such tool is assistive technology software, this will help students by reading text on the screen from websites they visit and documents they create, listening to your work read back to you helps catch writing errors and having text read from other content helps with understanding. The program also provides word prediction for struggling writers, standard and visual dictionaries, highlighting and organization tools and speech to text abilities. A second new software application will be a self assessment tool that uses machine learning to provide writing feedback for the student to help improve spelling, grammar, sentence structure and provide suggestions for improvement. Lastly we will be providing creative publishing and charting tool to enable students to increase creativity and capability beyond a standard document or drawing.

Another use of the technology fee is for internet access. Our internet costs are increasing and a new contract by Alberta Infrastructure is greatly increasing the cost to school divisions. The funds will help manage that access, provide increased bandwidth for BYOED and improve protection for students accessing the internet.

At this time, the following programs will not be running at WHPS:

- ► Microwave Program
- Milk Program
- ► Hot Lunch Program
- Bake Sake

We apologize for the inconvenience and will let you know as soon as we can resume these activities.

Bus Reminders

- If your child rides the BGRS yellow school bus, they must have their bus pass with them. The pass needs to be scanned daily. Please encourage your child to be on time for the bus pick up and departure time to and from the school.
- Parents of students who are riding the bus this year are reminded that items such as hockey sticks, curling brooms, skateboards, etc.are not be allowed on buses. Articles cannot be transported that are more than 13" x 13" x 23". This applies to buses that regularly transport students, as well as busses that take students on field trips.

Staff Planning & Development <u>Days</u>

BGRS's staff planning & development program and the Alberta Teachers' Association's Institute days for all staff will continue again this year. These include:

September 18
October 13
December 4
January 29
February 4-5 (Teachers' Convention)
March 12
April 30
May 20-21

Students do **not attend** classes on the above dates.

Lost and Found

It is very discouraging each year when we see the amount of clothing and other articles that are lost and never reclaimed. The main reason is that most of the articles are not labeled, and we have no way of knowing to whom they belong. We are asking parents to go on a HUGE labeling blitz. Please....take the time to mark all of your child's clothing / articles / belongings.

WHPS School Council & Fundraising Society News

Hello Wolverine Families!!

We are very excited to be heading back to school. We hope everyone had a healthy and enjoyable break. Whether you are joining us through In-School Learning or Distance Learning, we welcome you all to this school year. There are a few events and changes that we feel you should all know.

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, we will not be holding hot lunches for the first half of the school year. We thank all our past volunteers and encourage anyone who wants to help with our program to contact the office for the volunteer process. This year is slightly different for volunteers. Once our program is able to resume, volunteers will need to have a criminal background check and vulnerable sector check done. The office will have more information on how to get these completed.

Our School Council and Fundraising Society AGM's are being held on September 17, 2020, at 6pm. It will be held by a virtual link. We encourage all to attend. Please email the below address by September 16 in order for a link to be sent to you. We have 3 board members that have completed their terms, and those positions will be up for election. Those positions are: President, Vice-President and Treasurer. If anyone is interested in these positions, please email your nomination to the below address. While we are entertaining email nominations, anyone who wishes to be eligible for a board position must attend the AGM.

In addition, we will be accepting volunteers for classroom reps. Please send your child's name, homeroom, along with your name and contact information to the email below. If there are multiple volunteers for a certain class, we will be using the earliest two volunteers to share the responsibilities, unless one of the parents has an existing assignment already. While we strongly encourage volunteers to join us at the meeting, attendance is not mandatory.

The address for nominations and meeting access link is:

Thank you and Welcome to the 2020-2021 School Year!

Brenda Farry

President, WHPS School Council and Fundraising Society

School Newsletter/Updated Webpage

Our newsletters and school webpage are two of the best ways of communicating all pertinent information about the school. We are continuing to be **GREEN!** All newsletters will be posted to the school webpage. Generally, this will occur on the last day of the month. Access these at whps.blackgold.ca

Jr High Students - Leaving School Grounds at Lunchtime

In order for junior high students to leave the school grounds at lunchtime, parents/guardians must fill out the permission form on the Parent PowerSchool account. This form along with more details can be found under Fees/Forms.

whps.chair@gmail.com

Fundraising Society

You can support the Fundraising Society by patronizing Boston Pizza (in Leduc). Bring your BP receipts to the school office so the fundraising society can receive 5% back. Thanks for your support!

Leduc Coop—Whenever people get gas, liquor or groceries, or supplies from the building centre they can give our Coop number and the school will get a small portion back every year. Every little bit helps! Our Coop number is 34666.

Safety Drills

BGRS has a comprehensive emergency response plan. The safety of our students and staff is important to us. WHPS will be practicing various safety drills. These include fire drills and school lock down procedures. Discussions with students will precede our drills to increase the awareness of safety procedures and decrease possible anxiety.

In the event of an **actual** school lock down, parents will be advised by text or email (after the event) of the necessity for the lock down. If alternate arrangements for pick up are necessary, we will contact parents.



Ongoing Communication

We encourage and value parent's involvement in education. Please maintain regular communication with your child's teacher by reading agendas nightly, providing your email address and contact information to the teacher and via email. Emails are found on the website at whps.blackgold.ca under the '*About*' -'*Staff Contacts*" You may also call the school at 780-986-5991 to speak to staff members.



Need to Reach Us?

Our school office is open daily between 8:00 AM and 4:00 PM if parents wish to call a staff member. If the staff member is unavailable to take your call, you may ask to leave a voice message and the staff member will return your call. It is often difficult for a teacher to take a call immediately preceding the warning bell in the morning or right after school in the afternoon, so we would ask parents to call at times other than these very busy times.

To ensure effective and timely communication, if you have an e-mail address, please provide it to your child's teacher. This will enable staff to communicate with you electronically. Staff may be emailed at the school by the following format: **first name.last name@gshare.blackgold.ca**

From time to time it may be necessary for the school to relay a message from you to your child. Again, the times immediately preceding dismissal are extremely busy in the office. We would ask that parents use the student agendas to remind their children of plans for after school and only ask the school to relay a message if it is of an emergent nature. We are sometimes asked to remind students to go for a haircut or to walk with someone. These types of messages should be passed on to your child verbally and if necessary, placed in the agenda. Students are not allowed to use the office phone to make play dates with other students. These arrangements need to be made before the student arrives at school.



2020-2021 School Supplies

The school supply list is posted on our website under Parents/Supply List. Please ensure ALL items are labeled as students are not allowed to share. MAKE SURE they have a labeled water bottle, which can be filled at the filling stations in the school.

Students/families should consider bringing in their own laptop/Chromebook as the sharing of the ones at school will be limited. These items will continue to be hard to purchase as there is high demand, so keep your eyes peeled for them at areas that commonly carry them such as Staples and Costco.

LUNCH HOUR PROTOCOL:

With the start of a new school year, we would like to take the opportunity to review the lunch hour protocol for the students who stay at school for lunch. Students are welcome to stay for lunch but they must abide by the rules that have been established. We ask for parents's upport in reviewing these expectations with their child. A copy of these expectations are printed below.

At West Haven Public School, elementary students will have staggered recess with grade level cohorts. We **do not** utilize parent supervisors during the lunch hour. Our students are supervised by homeroom teachers during eating periods. Students go outside, weather permitting and there is always a staff member 'on call' in the office to deal with issues/injuries which may occur. Each grade level cohort will be assigned a designated area and be supervised by a staff member. For the most part, our students are well behaved during the lunch hour. In the event of problems during the lunch hour, the teacher on duty will deal with the issue. In the event of repeated issues with a particular student, we will contact the parents to advise them and to seek a resolution. We

appreciate your support.

	Recess	Eating Period
Grades 1 & 4	11:30-11:55am	11:55am-12:22pm
Grades 2 & 5	12:00-12:25pm	12:25-12:52pm
Grades 3 & 6	12:30-12:55pm	12:03-12:30pm

Lunch Hour Rules

Students are responsible for their behavior and if on-going issues occur and a resolution cannot be reached, the school reserves the right to withdraw the privilege of eating in the class for a period of time or indefinitely.

- All students are expected to be seated while eating lunch. There should be no throwing of food or utensils.
- Students are expected to be in their own classroom during the lunch hour.
- If students need to leave their classroom, for any reason (e.g. bathroom, office, to put things in lockers, etc.) they are to check with the teacher before doing so.
- Students are expected to clean up after themselves. Each classroom has paper towel and cleaning solution.
- When the lunch hour bell rings to go outside for recess, students are to go outside promptly. Supervisors are asked to ensure all students are out of the classroom and then please turn off lights and close the door.
- If students are to remain inside for any reason, they must be in the class supervised or in the office.
- If a teacher has to speak to a student for misbehavior during the lunch hour, they will monitor the number of times the problem(s) is/are occurring and may contact the parent.





Hygiene Protective Measures

Students will be required to wash or sanitize their hands upon entry and exit from the school. This procedure is mandated and will include recesses and coming to and departing the school. All grades 4-9 students will be mandated to wear a mask (surgical style or other form of face covering that covers both the mouth and the nose). K-3 has the choice of wearing a mask, but it is still highly recommended. We encourage all students to get into the habit of wearing masks prior to school start so that it becomes a comfortable habit. It is important that students practice wearing them without touching the mask. Those wearing masks will wear them at all times unless outside, sitting in rows, or when social distancing is otherwise possible.

*Please note that students will not be able to bring in birthday treats or pass around cards to share until further notice.

Maintaining 2m Spacing

Inside the school, we have directional arrows on the ground helping everyone maintain the required two meters distance. Classes will be arranged in rows as per guidelines based upon the need for 2m spacing.

Please remember that parents picking up and dropping off their child should maintain 2m spacing outside the school, if not waiting in a vehicle.

RETURNINGLIBRARY & TEXT BOOKS

If there are any textbooks, library books or any other school property that you may still have at home (ie sports apparel, classroom books etc.), please have your children bring them to school with them on their first day back.

Should you have any questions, please contact your child's teachers or call the office at 780-986-5991.



Monitoring & Responding to Illness:

Please refer to the Responding to Illness section of the Re-entry document. AHS requires every child to complete the "Appendix C" self-monitoring tool **EVERYDAY** before he/she comes to school. This form is found linked in the document. WHPS suggests you keep it posted to your fridge or in a common area for easy reference. This document is attached to the BGSD Re-Entry Plan.

COVID-19 INFORMATION

GUIDANCE FOR SCHOOL RE-ENTRY - SCENARIO 1

In-school classes resume (near normal with health measures)

Appendix C Screening Questionnaire

PARENTS/GUARDIANS/STUDENTS MUST USE THIS QUESTIONNAIRE DAILY TO DECIDE IF THE STUDENT SHOULD ATTEND SCHOOL

Risk Assessment: Initial Screening Questions

1.	Do you, or your child attending the program, have any of the below symptoms:	CIRCLE ONE	
	Fever	YES	NO
	Cough	YES	NO
	Shortness of Breath / Difficulty Breathing	YES	NO
	Sore throat	YES	NO
	Chills	YES	NO
	Painful swallowing	YES	NO
	Runny Nose / Nasal Congestion	YES	NO
	Feeling unwell / Fatigued	YES	NO
	Nausea / Vomiting / Diarrhea	YES	NO
	Unexplained loss of appetite	YES	NO
	Loss of sense of taste or smell	YES	NO
	Muscle/ Joint aches	YES	NO
	Headache	YES	NO
	Conjunctivitis (Pink Eye)	YES	NO
2.	Have you, or anyone in your household, returned from travel outside of Canada in the last 14 days?		NO
3,	Have you or your children attending the program had close <u>unprotected*</u> contact (face-to-face contact within 2 metres) with someone who is ill with cough and/or fever?	YES	NO
4.	Have you or anyone in your household been in close <u>unprotected</u> contact in the last 14 days with someone who is being investigated or confirmed to be a case of COVID-19?	YES	NO

^{* &}quot;unprotected" means close contact without appropriate personal protective equipment (PPE).

If you have answered "Yes" to any of the above questions, please DO NOT enter the school at this time. You should stay home and use the COVID-19 Self-Assessment Tool to determine whether you need to be tested for COVID-19.

If you have answered "No" to all the above questions, you may attend school.



Counsellor's Corner Mrs. Christon

Welcome Back Wolverines!

It's been a very long time since we've seen each other, and many things may be different in our day to day operations, but there are some things that never change.

Here are some tips to prepare for a successful school year:

SLEEP

Get plenty of sleep, and at a regular time. Having a consistent schedule helps your body and your brain to grow and learn.





NUTRITION

Eating a variety of fruits and vegetables, along with healthy grains, and an assortment of protein is essential for getting all of the nutrients our bodies need to be healthy. Sitting down with your family at dinner is also a great way to connect. For more information on the new Canada's

Food Guide, click here.

EXERCISE

Fast Fact - Canada's Physical Activity Guidelines recommend at least 60 minutes every day for children and 150 minutes a week for adults.



POSITIVE MENTAL HEALTH

Be kind to yourself and others. Take time to practice gratitude for all of the gifts we have been given. Reach out and ask for help when you need it. Breathe.









ACTIVE 8's & 9's

Enjoy your FREE **MEMBERSHIP*** to the LRC and Alexandra Outdoor Pool.

October 1, 2020 - August 31, 2021

Let's get moving!

Get the latest information about what is happening at the LRC, receive special offers and discounts and be in the know about contests and giveaways.



leduc.ca/lrc @leducrecreationcentre

*Applicable only to residents who pay municipal taxes to the City of Leduc and Leduc County.

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

Who is eligible for the Active 8's and 9's membership?

Applicable to 2020/2021 Grade 8 and Grade 9 students that live or go to school in the City of Leduc or Leduc County. Applicable only to residents who pay municipal taxes to the City of Leduc and Leduc County.

What schools are within the City of Leduc and Leduc County?

Black Gold Outreach

Caledonia Park

Calmar Secondary

Christ the King

Covenant Christian

Ecole Leduc Junior High

Father Leduc Catholic School

New Sarepta Community High

Thorsby Junior/High

Warburg Hutterite Colony

Warburg School

West Haven School

How long is the membership valid for?

October 1 - August 31, 2021

What is the cost for the Active 8's and 9's membership?

FREE for those Grade 8 and Grade 9 students that live or go to school in the City of Leduc or Leduc County.

When can I register for the membership?

Starting September 1 you can visit Guest Services to register so you can get moving October 1.

What facilities can you access with the membership?

The LRC and Alexandra Outdoor Pool.

This opportunity is funded by the City of Leduc through tax support and Leduc County through the financial contribution, made by them on behalf of their residents, for recreational opportunities offered in Leduc via the Cost Sharing Agreement we have in place.



SEPTEMBER

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1	2	3	4	5
6	7 Labour Day	8 Day 4 Welcome Back to School Grades 3, 6 & 9 Staggered Entry Kinder Staggered Entry	9 Day 5 Welcome Back to School Grades 2, 5 & 8 Staggered Entry Kinder Staggered Entry	10 Day 1 Welcome Back to School Grades 1, 4 &7 Staggered Entry Kinder Staggered Entry	Kindergarten - Grade 9's Begin Regular Classes	12
13	14 Day 3	15 Day 4	16 Day 5	Day 1 WHPS SC & FS Meeting-6:00pm (Google Meet)	18 PD Day	19
20	21 Day 2	22 Day 3	23 Day 4	24 Day 5	25 Day 1 Terry Fox Walk	26
27	28 Day 2	29 Day 3	30 Day 4			

OCTOBER

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
				1 Day 5	2 Day 1	3
4	5 Day 2	6 Day 3	7 Day 4 2:30pm Early Dismissal	8 Day 5	9 Day 1	10
11	Thanksgiving No School Happy Thanksgiving	13 PD Day	14 Day 2	15 Day 3	16 Day 4	17
18	Parent/Teacher Conferences - 3:30-8:00 pm (Virtual)	20 Day 1	Parent/Teacher Conferences - 3:30-6:30 pm (Virtual)	22 Day 3	23 Day 4	24
25	26 Day 5	27 Day 1	28 Day 2	29 Day 3	30 Day 4	Happy (Halloween